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TERRACE BAY AGAIN RECEIVES O.F.Y. GRAN

In I973, Opportunities for Youth, again
invited the youth of Canada to participate
with the government in serving their communit-
ies. The participants were asked to work to-
gether in small groups to initiate, plan, and
implement creative and useful community ser-
vice projects. These summer time projects
should help the participants to support them-
selves, finance their education and promote
personal and social development. In addition
to helping communities, the O.F.Y. program
gives youth an opportunity to learn (through
direct experience) how to work with other com-
munity organizations, local resource people,
and government departments.

One such program, evaluated and accepted
by the O.F.Y. branch, will be the implimen-
tation of a craft room in the Terrace Bay
Campus. Plans were made and are still being
made for certain creative projects, activities
and constructions. Among the many proposed
will be sessions on rug hooking, weaving,
batiking, dyeing, beading, candle making,
recycling of found or previously used mater-
ials and various other projects. The commun-
ity, as a whole, will be invited to partici-
pate and it is hoped that there will be not
only personal achievement but also community
interaction!

We are also planning outdoor exhibits,
puppet shows, paint-ins, sketching jaunts,
and Monday night demonstrations made by com-
munity residents.

We would appreciate any "junk" material
that is available, discarded or not in use.
So, if possible, start saving your empty car-
tons, bottles (wine preferably), material,
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SCHREIBER COUNCIL QUOTES

Schreiber Town Counclil were concerned oOverxr
the preliminary report given by the driver
from Underwater Recovery Ltd. on the condition
of the dam at Cooks Lake, which provides the
town water supply and will consult with the
C.P.R. on steps to be taken.

Kim Gellert and Darlene Fummerton were pre-
sent to report the grant, from Opportunities
for Youth, for Operation Cemetery has been re-
ceived and outlined their plans, saying six
people, both girls and boys will be involved
in the project. |

Mrs. Dorothy Rummery, Schreilber representa-
tive, presented a report of the annual meeting
of the McCausland Hospital Board.

A request will be made to the Crown Assets
Disposal Corporation to obtain possession of
the old post office, for a nominal sum, to be
used as a public library.

Clean-up week for the town was extended
for a further week due to the inclement weath-
er. s
M.M. Dillon Ltd. Consulting Engineer will
be asked to provide an estimate of the cost
for survey of storm sewers reguired in the
municipality.

Representatives of the Thunder Bay District
Health Unit will be in Schreiber on May 22nd
to meet with Council.

Edmond Borutski, road superintendant was
authorized to attend the Road School being
sponsored by the Ontario Good Roads Associa-
tion in Thunder Bay, June 5 and 6.

The Ministry of Natural Resources sent an
outline of the new organizational structure in
this area, providing a list of personnel who
will be stationed in this district.
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